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          October 2016


Alma Public School, 12 Simpson St E. Box 118, Alma, ON   N0B 1A0
Principal – Mr. Andy Hill

Visit our WEBSITE:  http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/AlmaPS/
Principal’s Message:
Hard to believe the first month of school is already behind us!  We had quite a smooth start to the school year with only a slight reorganization of a few students needing to be done.  On September 20th we had our whole school trip to the plowing match, all students and staff attended.  The trip was a huge success mainly due to the kids being so polite and well-behaved, what an amazing bunch of kids!  It was a great opportunity for the school to go on mass and show our huge support and appreciation for the local farming community.  Another group I always like to mention and thank is the Alma Optimists, this great bunch of people are hugely supportive of our school.  The group is very generous in helping us to achieve our Council goals – Thank you Optimists!  Speaking of Council, consider joining us on Thursday October 13th from 6:30 to 8:00 pm.  I have said it before but we really are a fun bunch and our number one goal is to improve the school experience for your child, hope to see you there.
Andy Hill

Student Accident Insurance Acknowledgment Forms
These forms went home the week of September 14th.   Would you please return this signed Acknowledgement form to the school.  Thanks so much.
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Check out our  School Website at http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/AlmaPS/
QSP/Cookie Dough
We will be extending this fundraiser for another week.   Please have all your forms into the school by Tuesday, October 11th.   The magazine campaign  can always be ordered online.   Thanks for all your support.
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1RESPECT:  During the months of September and October, students and staff are embedding RESPECT into their daily activities.  Teachers and students talk about what ‘respect’ looks like, and quotes of the day help to remind us of ways to demonstrate ‘respect’.  Students have opportunities to receive a ‘gotcha’ for being ‘respectful’……Respect can be viewed around Alma Public School as…….

-using manners                                                 

-keeping our school and yard areas safe

-being a good friend

-helping others

-tidying up learning stations

-being a good listener

What does respect look like at your home? 

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Child Abuse Prevention Policy & Program

The Upper Grand District School Board places a high priority on the safety of our students. The Child Abuse Prevention Policy is evidence of our commitment to this priority.  The following is a quote from the policy:

“Every citizen in the community shares a responsibility for our children.  School officials and teachers share this collective, community responsibility for creating safe and nurturing environments for children Under the Child and Family Services Act, this responsibility includes the requirement tor report to the local Children’s Aid Society any suspected child abuse or other situations where a child may be in need of protection.  Teachers and other Board employees have a special opportunity to know and understand children during their most influential years of development.  They are in a unique position to be able to see early signs of maltreatment, and to know or hear about the abuse and neglect that is often suffered by children”.
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1As required in the Policy, teachers will be teaching age-appropriate lessons to help our students identify abuse and protect themselves from abusive situations.  The goal is to provide children with the tools they need to keep themselves safe.  The lessons cover a broad range of safety issues including bullying, stranger danger and abuse by a known and trusted adult.

These lessons will occur during the school year.  For grades one, three and five, lessons must be taught each year.  There is no formal program in grades two, four and six, although the safety concepts are reviewed by classroom teachers.  

We encourage you to discuss with your child at home, the concepts taught in the Child Abuse Prevention Curriculum. 

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Safety School Check:

· Visitors/Parents are asked to always sign in at the office, so we are aware of your presence in the building.  This goes a long way in ensuring continued safety for our students.

· At the end of each school day, please continue to meet your child outside the school in order to reduce the congestion with students who are lining up for buses in the front hall.
· Supervision of bus students begins at 8:20 a.m.  Students who walk or are driven to school should arrive no earlier than 8:30 a.m.
· Please leave the parking area in front of the school clear for buses for the morning and at afternoon dismissal times.  Our buses arrive around 8:15 in the morning with the last one pulling out around 8:30 a.m.   At the end of the day buses start arriving around 3:40 p.m. and leave around 4:00 p.m.
Safety of our students must be top priority, and by practising proactive measures we help to ensure all of our children are accounted for and are safe.  Thank you for continuing to do your part.

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Pumpkin Contest
We will be having a pumpkin carving contest again this year.  Your pumpkins should be brought into the school the morning of Thursday, October 27th.  Judging will take place between 10:30 and 1:00 p.m.  The five categories are: 
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· Most Unusual


· Best Carved

· Most Perfect Shape

· Largest by Weight

· Best Decorated

All pumpkins should be taken home by the end of the day.  Any pumpkins left at school will be composted.  Thanks to the School Council for running this and offering prizes to all participants. 
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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Mad Scientists

Registration forms have gone home and are due back to the school October 5th.    These classes will begin on Thursday, October 27th  and run until December 15th.  The program will take place each Thursday during the first Nutrition Break.

Inclement Weather – Board Policy
It is a parent’s responsibility to determine whether or not it is safe for their students to leave for school in inclement or severe weather.  A parent must be aware of the following:

I.  When a bus does not travel a route in the morning due to fog, ice or snow                                                                     conditions, it will NOT travel that route in the afternoon.

II. If a parent elects to drive their child(ren) to school on a no bus day, they are responsible for their child(ren)’s pick-up at dismissal time. (3:30 p.m.)
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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Changing Buses
Students are not to begin to ride a bus and/or change a bus unless eligibility has been approved by Transportation.

If an emergency regarding your child(ren)’s transportation to and from school arises please contact the Transportation Department @ www.stwdsts.ca or 519-824-4119.

Only students who are registered with Transportation should be on a bus.  This is due to safety and liability/insurance reasons.

Asthma Friendly Schools Policy

Asthma is a very common chronic lung disease that can make it hard to breathe.  The Upper Grand District School Board adopted a new policy in June 2016 to provide support for students with Asthma.  If your child has asthma, the policy requires an Asthma Management Plan (AMP) to be completed by parents, a child’s doctor and the principal of the school.  A copy of this plan is available on the Board’s website under Policy 516.  Parents are requested to complete the AMP and return it to the school as soon as possible at the beginning of the school year.   Authorization for the collection of this information is in the Education Act. The purpose is to collect and share medical information and to administer proper medical care in the event of an emergency or life-threatening situation. Users of this information may be principals, teachers, support staff, volunteers, bus operators and drivers. This form will be kept for a minimum period of one calendar year. Contact person concerning this collection is the school principal.

Smoke–Free Environment

The Upper Grand DSB provides a smoke-free environment for its students, staff and others while on school Board property, in accordance with the Smoke-Free Ontario Act.  This policy refers to all forms of tobacco, and any processed form of tobacco that may be smoked, inhaled or chewed, including e-cigarettes.  

Smudging is the tradition of using sacred smoke from sacred medicines (e.g., tobacco and sage) that forms part of the indigenous culture and spirituality.  Smudging is allowed in schools under the Smoke-Free Ontario Act.  Parents will be informed using the school’s usual forms of communication when smudging is going to occur in our school.  Participation by staff and students is optional in a smudging ceremony.

Life-Threatening Allergies

We have children in our school with potential life-threatening allergies to various foods and other materials called anaphylaxis.  This is a medical condition that causes a severe reaction to food or other materials, and can cause death within minutes.  In recent years, anaphylaxis has increased dramatically among students.  

Although this may not affect your child’s class directly, we are letting you know so that you may refrain from sending foods to the school that contain peanuts and nuts.  We aim to create an allergy safe environment at our school. 

If your child is in a classroom with an anaphylactic child, or your child has anaphylaxis, you will be contacted by the classroom teacher.    

Our school has procedures in place to help manage anaphylactic reactions.  If your child has health concerns of any kind, please tell your child’s teacher or the office and we will take the necessary health protection steps.  

Thank you for your understanding in ensuring an allergy-safe environment for all of our students.   

First Nation, Métis, Inuit Self-identification

If your child is a member of a First Nation, the Métis or the Inuit, then please consider having him or her self-identify.

Self-identification helps in several ways:

1. Students will have access to more culturally relevant programming and opportunities for unique cultural and academic experiences.

2. The school system will have an opportunity to focus efforts and resources, as well as an increased awareness of the diverse needs of

indigenous families.

3. The school community will have an opportunity for building relationships to increase student success and well being.

Share your pride in your heritage!

Please have come to the office (or have your child do so) to get a card that can be filled in and submitted if you wish to self-identify.

Data will be protected and governed by the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.
Council Corners by Laura Freeman

Fall is in the air! The cold nights and cool days, leaves changing colours and falling from the trees, pumpkins popping up at a few homes puts a smile on myface! I love this time of year!

First, I would like to say a BIG thank you to Charlene S, Natalie D, Crystal S, Aleasha G, Grandma Janette F. and Rob M from the Optimist that came to help out in the Alma Food Booth at the Plowing Match in September. We had a great time serving food to the many travellers! It was a busy day but we pulled together and got the food out the window quickly. I will keep you posted forwhat funds we will receive from the Alma Optimist for helping out! Can’t wait!

Coming up this month we have the pumpkin-carving contest! This event is

always a fun and exciting morning for the kids to bring in

their masterpieces! This year, Oct 27, we will be setting up

the pumpkins in the gym and have the lights out with a light

in each pumpkin, so they will also be judged on a “nighttime

look”. Each class will get a chance to come down and check them out too! I am looking forward to seeing each one!

Parent Council has created a Facebook Page to stay in

contact with parents between newsletters. To join the

group, check us out at “Alma Public School Parents”. It’s a

great way to get a quick reminder about special days at the

school too!

Don’t forget to mark your calendars…. Our next meeting is going to

be Thursday October 13 at 6:30 in the Library, hope to see some new

faces! It was great to have new moms Meghan W. and Stefanie E.

join us in September!

Laura Freeman ~–Council Chair

laura.freeman@ugdsb.on.ca

519-591-5179
.
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